
 
International Dockworkers Council  

Coordination Office  
Barcelona · Spain    ■   Ph: +34 93 225 25 28     

coordination@idcdockworkers.org  
  

 
 

July 24, 2024 
 

                                                                                                              Zach  Smith 
National Secretary   

CFMEU   
Level 1 

1 Miller Lane 
Pyrmont NSW 2009  

Australia 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters of the CFMEU Construction and General Division, 
 
As the General Coordinator of the International Dockworkers Council (IDC), I am writing 
to express our profound support and solidarity with the Construction, Forestry, 
Maritime, Employees Union (CFMEU) in the face of the recent unfounded allegations 
directed at your esteemed organization. These attacks, driven by both conservative 
factions and members of the Labor Party and the right wing press are clearly attempts 
to destabilize and discredit the important work that the CFMEU does for workers across 
Australia. 
 
The IDC condemns these politically motivated assaults and stands firmly with the 
CFMEU, recognizing that an attack on one labor organization is an attack on the entire 
global labor movement. We are deeply troubled by these developments and 
unequivocally reject the baseless accusations against your union. 
 
The CFMEU has shown tremendous solidarity with the IDC, particularly during our 
struggle against Orsted. Your support was a testament to the strength of our 
international labor alliance, and it is now our duty to reciprocate that solidarity. We will 
not allow any political entity to undermine the integrity and unity of the CFMEU. 
 
Despite the geographical distance between our organizations, the bond we share is 
unbreakable. The IDC stands ready to support the CFMEU in any capacity needed during 
this challenging time. Together, we will continue to fight for the rights and dignity of 
workers everywhere. 
 
In solidarity, 
 

   
 
Dennis A. Daggett      Jordi Aragunde 
General Coordinator     International Labor Coordinator 
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